LLANGORS CHURCH IN WALES PRIMARY SCHOOL Ysgol Yr Eglwys Yng Nghymru Llangors

Llangors Brecon Powys LD3 7UB Llangors Aberhonddu Powys LD3 7UB

Tel: 01874 658663 email: office@llangorse.powys.sch.uk

Head teacher _____ Mrs Lynne Jones MBE _____Prifathro

22nd February 2017

Dear Ms Wozencraft,

<u>Consultation on the proposed School Admissions Arrangements and Revised Admission Numbers for</u> 2018 / 2019

I write with regard to the above consultation and in particular to the change in admission numbers for Llangors Church in Wales School for the year 2018/19.

I note that it is the intention to reduce the admission number from 24 to 21. I feel this is unfair as we are the only school to have a reduction in capacity under the Gwernyfed Modernisation Programme and our projected numbers show a healthy growth.

As a school, we feel we can continue to accommodate the admission number of 24, even though, at the moment our classes are being reduced to 5. It is very unlikely that every year group will be 24, and having the flexibility of keeping 24 as our admission number will allow us to offset the inevitable small year groups that come through schools.

This will allow us to meet our capacity of 150 pupils in our new school.

Yours sincerely

Kate Weston Chair of Governors











